
Dear Grandparents, Parents, Staff, and Students 

 

Namaskar! 

 

"We delight in the beauty of the butterfly, but rarely admit the changes 

it has gone through to achieve that beauty." - Richard Bach 

 

We are delighted to announce that our students of CBSE Grade 10 and 12 

have made us proud yet again. Our heartiest congratulations to all the 

parents and students. This year marks the first board exam for the 

Grade 12 and Grade 10 batches, making their achievements even more 

remarkable. 

 

Our students have shown tremendous resilience and determination 

throughout their academic journey. They have overcome various 

challenges and obstacles with a never-say-die spirit that has truly 

impressed us. We recognise the hard work and efforts put in by the 

students and extend our heartfelt gratitude to you, dear parents, for 

your unwavering support in their learning journey. Your faith and belief in 

your children inspire us to shape and transform their young minds into 

dreamers, achievers, and performers. 

 

We extend our warmest congratulations to all our students, parents, and 

faculty members of the Class of 2023 for their hard work and dedication 

against all odds. 

 

We are deeply grateful and hold deep respect for every individual who 

contributed their hands, hearts, and minds to help our children perform 

their best! 

Warm Regards 

Principal 
 


